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TCC Correspondence March 2025 

Inwards: 

• Tony Whi0aker, COO, WDC:  Thanked those a0ending briefing session 27 March regarding the Long-Term Plan 
(LTP) and Local Waters Done Well (LWDW).  Also circulated informaJon supporJng the engagement phase. 

• Jane0e Williams, ExecuJve Manager CommunicaJons, WDC:  Holding an hour-long community consultaJon 
session regarding the 2025-34 LTP prior to the 6 May TCC meeJng.  WDC would like to encourage the 
commi0ee to a0end.  Charles has requested that the informaJon be made available to TCC prior to the 
consultaJon meeJng.  Jane0e has acknowledged this. 

• NZTA:  SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project – 21 March 2025 
• Manaaki Whenua:  InvitaJon to join webinar – Revision of soil quality indicators target ranges on Thursday 3 

April at 11.00am. 
• WDC:  InvitaJon to a0end the Standing Orders Workshop, Wednesday 16 April 9.30am – 11.00am. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  ReconciliaJon of the Tamahere Reserve Seats fund was circulated to the commi0ee. 
• Elizabeth Saunders, Snr Democracy Advisor, WDC:  Sent TCC the report and nominaJons form for the 2025 

Mayoral Community Awards. 
• Anthony Averill, Deputy General Manager Service Delivery, WDC:  Sent specificaJon and detailed design for 

various cameras around Tamahere as part of the CCTV project.  Charles acknowledged this.  Anthony Averill 
followed up with a suggested meeJng Jme.  Charles circulated this to Sco0 Carruthers who subsequently 
accepted the invitaJon. 

• Cindy Jacobs, Tamahere resident:  Proposed date for get-together with Sco0 & Charles to discuss Tamahere 
Forum. 

• Cr Tilly Turner, WDC:  requested posters of the infrastructure Assets diagram to assist with LTP consultaJon 
process. 

• Bill Hodgson, Tamahere resident:  Astounded that the pine trees in Tamahere Reserve are sJll standing – they 
should have been gone 20 years ago. 

• NZTA:  SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project – 14 March 2025 
• Sco0 Mathias, Tamahere Forum:  confirmed updates uploaded to website. 
• Colleen Molloy, WDC:  InviJng Charles to a coffee catch up to reflect on TCC’s current district issues.  Charles 

confirmed his availability. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  Confirmed to Council that the Tamahere Community InformaJon Day is cancelled.  

Dominique Thurlow acknowledged. 
• Colleen Molloy, WDC:  Reminder – nominaJons for Mayoral Awards 2025 closes 1 May.  Charles 

acknowledged this. 
• Mayor Jacqui Church, WDC:  Feedback to Charles following his interacJon with Mayor Church following his 

presentaJon of TCC”s submission for Councils new speed management plan. 
• Alex Brain, Rocketspark:  Recommending a graph feature for our Tamahere Forum website. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  Tamahere Community Commi0ee DiscreJonary Fund Report as at 10 March 2025. 
• Dominique Thurlow, WDC:  Change to LTP consultaJon dates – now 11 April to 11 May. 
• Sarah Loynes, Stakeholder Advisor HCC:  A summary of feedback from Tamahere, Matangi community 

commi0ees following the meeJng 10 March.  Charles responded to Sarah on behalf of TCC.  Cr Beavis 
responded to Sarah requesJng some alteraJons for the record and expressing further concerns.  Sarah then 
circulated an update. 
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• Robyn Elston, NZTA:  Response to Charles’s expression of interest on behalf of TCC with regard to the Southern 
Links project. 

• Dominique Thurlow, WDC:  InviJng TCC to the LTP & Local Waters Done Well briefing session. 
• Sue Fookes, Tamahere Lions:  Asking if Tamahere Community InformaJon is proceeding.  Lyn confirmed it was 

not. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  WRC Bus Trial – Matangi/Tamahere & Tauwhare Pa uJlizaJon stats – Feb ‘25 
• NZTA:  SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project – 7 March 2025 
• Corporate Planning Team, WDC:  Reminder to Charles of his upcoming hearing appointment regarding the 

WDC proposed Speed Management Plan. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  Acknowledged Aksel’s update and indicated that council will update the RecreaJon Park 

map & suggest potenJal locaJons for addiJonal seats. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  Reserve trail & bridge status update.  Jane Manson thanked Geoff for the update. 
• Mike Keir, WDC Cr:  Circulated via Charles to the commi0ee the proposed traffic calming measures for 

Birchwood Lane. 
• Aksel Bech, Tamahere resident:  Review of current “Seats for Tamahere” project with suggesJons on how to 

proceed from here.  This informaJon was circulated by Charles to the commi0ee foe consideraJon & 
discussion. 

• Cindy Jacobs, Tamahere resident:  Follow-up to Philip & Jenny Moon’s feedback. 
• Philip & Jenny Moon, Tamahere residents:  PosiJve Tamahere Forum feedback & special acknowledgment of 

Cr Noel Smith as our WRC representaJve. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  Tamahere office update from Greer for January & February. 
• Tamahere Forum:  Circulated agenda for 4 March meeJng. 
• Jane Morgan, PFT:  Le0er of support for Tamahere Reserve name change. 
• Leo Koppens, TMRT:  Circulated WDC Workshop Tree Policy.  TMRT would like to know what the point of this 

workshop is as the informaJon circulated inferred the meeJng had already taken place. 
• Geoff King, WDC:  WDC report for 4 March meeJng. 
• Leo Koppens, TMRT:  TMRT report for 4 March meeJng. 
• Jane Morgan, PFT:  PFT report for 4 March meeJng.  Supported the name “Tamahere Paerau” as a suggesJon 

for Tamahere Reserve. 
• Crystal Beavis, WDC Councillor:  Circulated Councillors report for 4 March meeJng along with a newsle0er 

from WR Councillor Noel Smith.  A reminder regarding the upcoming WRC Annual Plan consultaJon and the 
proposed public transport rate. 

• NZTA:  SH1 Tirau to Waiouru maintenance project – 28 February 2025 

Outward: 

• Charles:  PosiJve update to commi0ee regarding catch-up with Mayor Church and CCTV project.  Sue 
Roberston & Maggie Wilcock responded. 

• Charles:  Circulated the list of TCC prioriJes that will be presented to Mayor Church at their catch-up meeJng.  
It is TCC’s opportunity to add/change any item. 

• Charles:  Sent Mayor Church arJcle enJtled “Leadership, strategy, policy, delivery cannot be delegated”. 
• Charles:  Confirmed meeJng date, Jme & place with Anthony Averill and Sco0 Carruthers regarding the 

Tamahere CCTV project and made a number of suggesJons to consider prior to the meeJng. 
• Charles:  Thank you to Cr Tilly Turner for her assistance and hard work in following through with Tainui and 

their subsequent suggested name for the Tamahere Reserve.  Cr Turner acknowledged this message from 
Charles and expressed her interest in further discussions regarding the Reserve. 

• Charles:  Sent WDC CCTV design specs to Sco0 Carruthers (AllTecH0 for his review. 
• Charles:  Request to Sco0 Mathias - alteraJon to the Tamahere Reserve arJcle posted to the Forum. 
• Charles:  NoJfies Tamahere CCTV project update to Anthony Averill (WDC) that has been posted to the Forum. 
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• Charles:  Open invitaJon to TCC for priority list suggesJons to present to Mayor Church.  Bevin responded – 
suggesJng traffic calming measures be extended down Alfred Main Drive (is this sJll an NZTA road?). 

• Charles:  To Sco0 Carruthers (AllTech).  UpdaJng Sco0 on WDC progress and where the project is now 
heading. 

• Charles:  To Anthony Averill, WDC regarding the Tamahere CCTV project.  Update on discussion at TCC meeJng 
and further progress with AllTech.  InformaJon was also sent to Sco0 Mathias for a Tamahere Forum update. 

• Janis:  Feedback regarding TCC nominaJon for Mayor’s award. 
• Charles:  NoJfied Ki0y Burton of the confirmed meeJng Monday 10 March at 6.00pm at the Tamahere 

Community Centre regarding HCC Morrinsville Rd fit for purpose upgrades planned.  Ki0y confirmed her 
a0endance. 

• Charles:  ConfirmaJon of meeJng Jme & place for Anthony Averill re:  Tamahere CCTV. 
• Buddy Annals:  Circulated TMCS report for 4 March meeJng. 
• Charles:  Circulated the Workshop LTP Policies to be discussed 4 March including the Infrastructure Strategy. 
• Charles:  Sent TCC and Tamahere Reserve meeJng notes (held 10 February) to Sco0 for inclusion in the 

Tamahere Forum 


